
 
South Jordan Elementary Community Council 

August 13, 2020 
In Attendance:  
 
Principal Griffith 
Mark Mabey 
Amy Kinder 
Summer Jackson 
Casey Eccles 

Heather Van Leeuwen 
Shay Meurer 
Megan Stohl 
Nancy Hopkin 
Jennifer Ngetuvai 

Annie Kartchner 
Amy Stevenson 
 

 

Agenda 
 

1. The school wants you to know that we are ALL doing the VERY BEST that they can in this new now.  
 

2. New​ Assistant Principal: Kimberly Ranney 
 

3. Have​ 3 Coaches: Clareen Arnold, Sherri Peisley, and Janet Hoffmann 
 

4. Working on Training on Canvas:​ Principal has integrated Canvas training into the PD training to 
enhance our online learning.  

 
5. Principal developed a Leadership Team: ​They are focused on how to start the year off the right way 

and keep all students and teachers safe.  
 

6. Donations: ​We ​DO NOT​ need Clorox wipes. The District has approved cleaning supplies.​ ​The 
Community Council recommends teachers used Donors Choose. The community would love to help 
teachers with donations.  
 

7. Hired 1 Cares Act Assistant: ​Helping to clean and troubleshoot any areas that we need.  
 

8. No Volunteers ​in the classroom now.  
 

9. Mask Required on South Jordan Elementary Property 
 

10. NEW Class Lists will be put by Monday.  
 

Safety Procedure Suggestions Discussed 
Before School:  

● Wear masks at all times on South Jordan Elementary property. 



● All the doors are marked as going in and going out. The school is NOT permitting students to play on 
the playground before or after school. The school will be unlocked at 8:15, 10 minutes before school 
starts. The doors will be opened for the students by a teaching assistant.  

● Suggestion: That we encourage students with last names from A-K to drop off at 8:10 a.m. and then L-Z 
at 8:20 a.m. Then, switch mid-year.  

 
 
During School:  

● Wear masks at all times on South Jordan Elementary property.  
● The class will take breaks throughout the day.  
● After each grade level recess, the playground will be cleaned.  
● The specialists will travel to the classrooms to provide instruction.  
● Students wash hands EVERY TIME they leave the classroom.  
● Students cannot share hand sanitizer or supplies brought from home.  
● There are 2 places for quarantine.  
● The restrooms are being frequently cleaned.  
● Students will be placed in alphabetical order when they travel to different locations, like lunch or 

library.  
 
Lunch:  

● Lunch times are further apart. Only one grade will eat at a time.  
● Lunch tables will be spread out.  
● Only 6 children per table and spaced apart. Seats will be assigned.  
● Home lunches: We are encouraging home lunches that are in disposable sacks.  
● Lunch time will be from 11:10-1:10. 

 
After School:  

● Wear masks at all times on South Jordan Elementary property.  
● Morning Kindergarten: Students will be released by walkie-talkie from the classrooms. Put your 

student’s name in the windshield and they will be called on the walkie to come to your car individually.  
 
Teachers:  

● Teachers are working hard on redesigning lessons to have a safe, productive learning environment 
● Just over 200 SJE students chose to be online learners. South Jordan teachers will mainly teach South 

Jordan Elementary students.  
 
Fridays 

● Teachers will be bringing in students who need additional supports one-on-one or in small groups. 
Buses are running on Fridays and students will be at school from 10:30 – 1:25. Lunch will be provided.  

 
 
Next Meeting: September 15​th  
Agenda 

1. Updates on Safety Routines and steps going forward 
2. Update the Community Council membership and determine leadership  
3. Discuss New School goals 
4. Weather Update 

 
 


